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              Tuesday 15th September 2020

Dear Parents and Carers,

I am firstly writing to thank you all, on behalf of the staff at NJS, for your support on our ‘return’ to school this September.  We are so grateful to you for sending all of your brilliant children back into school; we are delighted at how well they have settled and feel truly priviledged to be the team able to recommence their time in school.  Thank you for the support you have shown ourselves as we settle into new ways of working.

One of the biggest challenges we currently face is that we have seen the inevitable September colds appearing amongst the children.  It can be very confusing for parents and carers to understand whether it is appropriate to send their child to school in the current circumstances so I hoped to be able to offer some support with this:

As a school we follow this guidance: https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/actions-for-schools-during-the-coronavirus-outbreak?utm_source=11%20September%202020%20C19&utm_medium=Daily%20Email%20C19&utm_campaign=DfE%20C19
And receive regular updates from the Local Authority and Health Protection Hub.

SYMPTOMS TO LOOK OUT FOR
If your child has any of the symptoms below, they must not come into school, and will need to go for a test:
· A high temperature – this means that they feel hot to touch on their chest or back (you do not need to measure their temperature)

· A new continuous dry cough – this means coughing a lot more in an hour, or 3 or more coughing episodes in 24 hours (If they usually have a cough, it may be worse than normal)

· A change to their normal taste or smell

In addition to these 3 symptoms, Public Health England (PHE) have communicated that first stage COVID19 symptoms in young children can include gastrointestinal problems (eg diarrhoea of a persistent nature – not just one loose bowel movement).
If the ONLY symptom is gastrointestinal, the child should be excluded for 48 hours and monitored for other COVID symptoms – if no other symptoms present, the child can return to school when they have been free of any symptom for 48 hours.
If you are unsure about what to do, you can also call NHS 111 for advice.

If your child, or a family member is tested, we request a copy of the test result is emailed into school and then we can then liaise with you about your child’s return.

We do have members of our school family who have been tested for COVID over recent days and, at the time of writing this letter, all have returned negative.  Testing will become a feature of our school community (helping to ensure their safety) in the coming weeks and I have been advised it is not necessary for me to write to you on each occasion that this occurs.  I can however assure you that we will of course contact you all, as a matter of urgency, should there be a positive case within our school family.  Contact from us in that situation would include any necessary action we need to take.

Other Illness
If your child is unwell and you would have kept them off school prior to COVID then this is the action you should take.

If your child does NOT have any of the COVID symptoms but does have a runny nose or sore throat then they can continue to attend school.
Attendance
We know attendance is so important for children to catch up quickly and move on in their learning.  The government issued guidance for full opening of school from September stating the importance of children attending school:

‘School attendance will therefore be mandatory again from the beginning of the autumn term. This means from that point, the usual rules on school attendance will apply, including:
· parents’ duty to secure that their child attends regularly at school where the child is a registered pupil at school and they are of compulsory school age
· schools’ responsibilities to record attendance and follow up absence
· the availability to issue sanctions, including fixed penalty notices in line with local authorities’ codes of conduct’
Reporting Non Attendance

Please support us by contacting the school office by 9.30am to report an absence.  Please call 01952 386600 giving us details of your child’s name, class and the reason for their absence being explicit if their absence relates to COVID.



Throughout this pandemic our NJS family has worked together to support each other and we hope this will continue through school attendance.

Best wishes

Mrs Moody



